COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY
LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH COMMISSION
GENERAL ASSEMBLY
LOCAL MANDATE FISCAL IMPACT ESTIMATE

2002REGULAR SESSION
2001 INTERIM

MEASURE

2002 RS BR 
 822
 /REV 1

Amendment:

Committee

Floor

Bill #:
    HB 155

Amendment #
 

SUBJECT/TITLE
An ACT relating to telecommunicators.

SPONSOR
Representative Adrian Arnold, Representative Harry Moberly

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Local law enforcement telecommunicators

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The measure divides the telecommunicator training program into a program for telecommunicators who use the Criminal Justice Information System and those who do not.  The measure requires staff to satisfactorily complete the telecommunications academy and  become certified.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of BR 822 (HB 155) on local governments is indeterminable, however the impact is expected to range from minimal to significant as a function of the size (population) of the city or county.  The measure requires law enforcement telecommunicators to receive specific training based on levels of access to information systems.  Telecommunicators who do not use the Criminal Justice Information System will be required to complete  40 hours of law enforcement telecommunicator basic training or 120 hours from the non-CJIS telecommunications academy.  Law enforcement CJIS telecommunicators who use the Criminal Justice Information System must receive 160 hours of academy training approved by the Kentucky Law Enforcement Council.  All CJIS telecommunicators must successfully complete each calendar year an in-service training course, appropriate to their job assignment and responsibility of at least 8 hours.  All CJIS telecommunicators must successfully complete biannual CJIS in-service training.

The fiscal impact for local governments could be greater for rural local governments than urban local governments.  Local governments from rural areas have less human resources than local governments in urban areas, however, they must provide public protection services 24 hours per day just as urban areas.  Requiring telecommunicators to receive one week (40 hours), three weeks (120 hours) or fours weeks (160 hours) of training presents greater problems for rural areas who have fewer staff to cover absences created by required training.  Increased administrative costs could result from overtime wages being paid for staff to cover essential areas for other staff attending required training.  Public protection could be compromised by field staff covering duties of telecommunicators who are required to receive mandatory training and annual/biannual inservice training.  Staff who normally are field staff could be required to receive the same training in order to comply with the measure while functioning as telecommunicators as other staff are receiving mandatory training or annual and biannual inservice training.  Therefore, the fiscal impact of this measure could be moderate to significant for some local governments.
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